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We are all excited to welcome back our pastor Courtney 

from her much deserved sabbatical.   She will return to the 

ofńce on Tuesday, September 5 and be with us in worship 

on Sunday, September 10.   There will be a Welcome Back 

Breakfast for Courtney on September 10th during the 

Sunday School Hour.  Join us for food and fellowship.    

        

While she was away Courtney placed 1st in FA1 at the       

Alabama WomenĦs Disc Golf Championships with a score of 

5 under par.  

"^>O¤¡ĥ3^i^OÄw¤¡½ĥ 
For me, being a deacon has been an extremely rewarding experience. I didn't know what to expect 
when I ńrst started but it didn't take long to realize that I would be getting a lot out of it. Being a 
deacon isn't a burden or a chore. It's a wonderful way to serve. We have such a wonderful congre-
gation and being able to serve them in any way is extremely rewarding. Setting up a table for Maun-
dy Thursday (thanks Tanya) and serving communion are just a few of the ways our deacons serve 
and I am grateful to God for the tie that being a deacon has been for me personally.   
- Bart Mayńeld 

As I reŅect upon my three years as deacon, many memories come to mind. I know how excited I was 
to ńnd out that after waiting six years, I was ńnally going to be a part of that wonderful group known 
as the deacons. I was so happy when notińed, that I said yes when asked to be the deacon chair the 
following year. When I stopped to think about what I had agreed to, I asked myself, ĨWhat exactly 
does a deacon chair do?ĩ It turns out that it was a wonderful experience leading the deacons for a 
year, especially with all my fellow deacons encouraging and supporting me through the learning pro-
cess. As I. along with three other deacons, rotate off this year, I know that God will lead those willing 
to serve this church to take our place . You may not know exactly what a deacon does, but believe 
me, itĦs great! Along the way you will ńnd that you have become a servant to your fellow church 
members and are making a difference. 
- Margaret Drummond 

You are invited to participate in a three week Wednesday night gun violence prevention con-

versation beginning September 13th.  The sessions will consist of videos, short presentations 

by members of our community on their experiences with gun violence, and small and large 

group discussions. All are welcome for those presentations and discussions as we seek to be 

people of peace in our all too violent world.  

Schedule:  5:30 Supper, 6 pm Program for Adults and Youth, Activities for Children in Chil-

drenõs Building:  13 Sept ART, 20 Sept MUSIC, 27 Sept MISSIONS. 
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